
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 NOVEMBER 2007


EX.269/07
CONCESSIONARY FARES SCHEME 2008/09 (Key Decision)

Portfolio – 
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Revenues and Benefits Projects Officer presented Report CORP.65/07, by the Director of Corporate Services on options for the Concessionary Fares Schemes 2008/09.  She advised that the Council was obliged to give bus operators four months notice of any amendments to its proposed Concessionary Fares Scheme for 2008/09.

The estimated budget requirement for 2008/09 was calculated based on an assumption that a specific Government Grant would meet the costs of additional bus ridership due to the introduction on 1 April 2008 of the National Free Concessionary Fares Scheme.  However, this assumption was dependent on the outcome of grant calculation options, which would not be announced by the Government until mid December 2007.

The report set out the following options commenting on the cost of each option and the views of the Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview Committees on these options :

(a)  Option 1 - move to statutory 'off peak' scheme (after 9.30 am and all day Saturday/Sunday).

(b)  Option 2 - withdraw 'free rail card option'

(c)  Option 3 - Maintain the current 24/7 Free Concessionary Travel Scheme

The Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 18 October 2007 (CROS.121/07) and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 25 October 2007 (IOS.95/07) had both considered reports on the options for concessionary fares and minute excerpts from these meetings were submitted.

The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Committee would require further information before it could make a suggestion on whether the Council should operate the statutory 'off peak only' concession when the scheme was introduced on 01 April 2008.

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had stated that based on the information, the Committee had been unable to recommend whether the Council should maintain the 24/7 concession or move to operation of the statutory 'off peak only' concession when the new national scheme was introduced on 01 April 2008.  The Committee had made specific comments to the Executive on the implications for people living in the rural areas, the relatively small level of savings to be gained from withdrawal of the free rail card scheme and a suggestion that the future operation of the concessionary fares scheme should be given a higher priority within the budget process.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder commented that without the information from the Government on which reimbursement option had been selected, it was difficult to make a decision.  As the announcement was expected in December he suggested that a report be submitted to the Executive on 17 December 2007, when that information should be available.  Executive Members recognised that there may be a cost of delaying the decision, but the Government announcement was important to facilitate informed decision making.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

That the Director of Corporate Service submit a further report to the Executive on 17 December 2007 when the Government announcement on which reimbursement option had been selected should have been made.  The Executive would then be able to make an informed decision on the Concessionary Fares Scheme for 2008/09.
Reasons for Decision - The Council is obliged to give four months notice to advise the bus operators of its proposed scheme for 2008/09.

1
1

